Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

November 15, 2010
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Lewis Russell




Jim Potts




Jason Back




Doug Hall




Brian Lennon

Members Absent:  Blake Smith
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, Linda Bailey, Brandon Darrow, and Chris Arnold.
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Public Forum:  Two elementary students read a thanksgiving poem to the Board. 

The new Board members were sworn in.  Jim Potts, Jason Back, Brian Lennon, and Blake Smith (who arrived late) signed their oath of offices which were notarized by Kathy Wren.  
New officers were then elected.  A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Jim Potts for Eric Mabe as President.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall for Lewis Russell as Vice-President.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts for Brian Lennon as Secretary.  The motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to approve the minutes of the October 18, 2010 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Chris Arnold then presented the 09-10 audit report to the Board.  A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Jason Back to accept the audit report.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Johnson asked the Board if the December meeting could be moved ahead one week due to Christmas break.  A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to move the December meeting to December 13th.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to accept TASB Update 88 in its entirety.  The motion carried unanimously.

The Board entered into executive session at 6:35 p.m. to discuss the change in coaching duties for Ryan Alec.

At 8:00 p.m. the Board returned to open session.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that the up-coming Legislative session was going to be very important to school finance.  No concrete facts have been provided by Austin, but the rumor of budget cuts of up to ten percent to schools has been circulated.

Mrs. Bailey and Mrs. Irby presented current enrollment numbers—elementary 117 and secondary 128—and up-coming events.   Overall attendance is at 96.85%. 
At 8:12 p.m. a motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
